From: Thuaire, Charles
Sent: 08 December 2014 19:57

To: Planning

**Subject:** FW: App ref: 2014/6845/P

Please register this on m3 as an objection to 2014/6845/P thanks

Charles Thuaire Senior Planning Officer

Telephone:

From: Charlotte Teeple Salas Sent: 08 December 2014 19:38

To: Thuaire, Charles

Subject: App ref: 2014/6845/P

Dear Mr. Thuaire,

I'm writing as a concerned local Hampstead citizen about the planning application by the Royal Free Charity to erect a 7 story building on the site so close to my daughter's school (Hampstead Hill School).

I live less than half a block away from the intersection of Rosslyn Hill and Pond street, and I walk to or by Hampstead Hill School on Pond Street nearly every day. Not once have I seen any notices indicating the application put into Camden for the hospital's extension. Nothing has been put through my door.

I first heard about this planning proposal through my neighbours and the staff of Hampstead Hill School, and I greatly upset to find out:

- 1) That there are huge discrepancies between what the Royal Free Charity has proposed, and what the actual plan is, mostly in terms of size of the building (which will overtake everything that surrounds it and add poorly to the already monstrous blight, the Royal Free Hospital; and their promises about noise, congestion in the area. Traffic is already horrible around the Royal Free.
- 2) The building will overlook and overshadow my daughter's school, creating safety issues not only in terms of child safety, but for health issues (added toxic dust, noise pollution, and stress in the children's playground and classrooms, and therefore, in their daily lives)
- 3) That I understand no greater committee has been formed to study the implications of such a project on the historic Hampstead area, and the wellbeing of the neighbours and our community.

PLEASE DO NOT LET THIS PROJECT BE APPROVED.

Every party must have a chance to be consulted, every voice heard. We must be given the chance to demand modifications to the plan to benefit ALL concerned.

Sincerely,

Charlotte Teeple Salas

8 Rosslyn Hill Flat 2 London NW3 1PH United Kingdom home · mobile